Moscow Food Coop Board of Directors Meeting 

Feb 14, 2007

Attendance

Kim Vincent, Bill Beck, Will Simpson, Phil Ronniger, Kathleen Ryan, Kenna Eaton (GM)

Called to order 6:30PM -- Minutes by Will Simpson 


Minutes

Change: The board decided to meet in February

Approved: As amended

Meeting Issues

· Kathleen expressed a desire to have the minutes out sooner than they have been.

· Bill discussed the level of formality of the meetings and the voting on agenda items. Both Kathleen and Kim expressed an interest in more formality but questioned whether Roberts' Rules.

· Phil told a great story about a recent conference were the CEO of New Belgium Brewing talked about their “Thumbs Up”, Thumbs Down”, Thumbs Sideways (Go along with reservations) method of board voting.

Reviewed and adopted Executive Empowerment Governance Policies 

· Policies C1 and C2 were re-approved.

· Decision/voting process will be described in policy D6.4F

Board of Directors facilitator discussion

It was decided that we might do better with a recorder and let Kim or someone else on the board facilitate. The notion of a rotating facilitator was discussed and seemed to be expectable. The screening process for hiring a volunteer for the role of recorder was forwarded to the Professional Board Development Committee. 

Board Retreat

We discussed the agenda for the retreat. 

Kim sent out a list of what to bring.

Meet at 9AM at the Co-op for carpooling and plan for snow activities till 3PM.

Finances & GM Report

· Kenna is working on a plan to pay back the member loans without taping the loan repayment fund and allow it to grow fro future years.

· Kenna reported that while we have the same number of members we have slightly fewer member funds.

·  Kenna spent time explaining the  budgeting process used in the Co-op and the various departments

· We need to find a better way to grow the membership without depending on the cashiers to recruit new members.

· Discussion about the budget process ensued. Lots of questions were raised. Bill and Kathleen were tasked with looking at what other co-ops do with fixed of variable budgeting.

Next Meetings

At retreat Feb 24th 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm and reconvened in Executive Session

